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do not observe the Articles of this Treaty, and
.oppress the inhabitants of the country, become
thieves or bad men, kill men, speak offensively of,
or treat disrespectfully, any great or subordinate
officers of the country, and the case become im-
portant in any way whatever, the proper officers
shall take jurisdiction of it, and punish the offender.
If the offence be homicide, and the officers, upon
investigation, see that it proceeded from evil
intention, they shall punish with death. If it be
any other offence, and the party be the commander
or officer of a vessel, or a merchant, he shall be
fined. If lie be of a lower rank, he shall be
whipped or imprisoned, according to the established
laws of Siam. The Governor of Bengal will pro-
hibit English subjects, desiring to come and trade
at Bangkok, from speaking disrespectfully or
offensively to or of the great officers in Siam. If
any person at Bangkok oppress any English sub-
ject, he shall be punished according to his offence
in the same manner.

The six Articles of this Agreement, let the
officers at Bangkok, and merchants subject to the
English, fulfil and obey in every particular.

(A literal translation from the Siamese.)

(Signed)

(King
of Siam's

Seal.)

H. BURNEY, Captain,
Envoy to the Court of Siam.

(Signed) AMHERST. (L.S.)

Ratified by the Right Honourable the Governor-
General, in camp, at Agra, this seventeenth day of
January, one thousand eight hundred and twenty-
seven.

By Command of the Governor-General.
(Signed) A. STIRLING, ^

Secretary to Government,
In attendance on the Governor- General.
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